
Board of Management Annual Report 2022-2023

The purpose of this Board of Management Annual Report of Saint Michael’s National School is to provide a
summary of information on the operation of the school in line with the requirements of the Education Act 1998.
This Report serves as an addition to the information provided on the school’s website www.smnslimerick.ie ,
the various -newsletters issued by the school and information provided via email and the Aladdin Connect
Noticeboard.

A message from the Acting Principal

Another school year is completed and it feels like it was the quickest year yet. I want to thank everyone for their
support this year when I took on the role as Acting Principal in January 2023. Huge congratulations to Ms. Kate
Gleeson and Ms. Ruth Halpin on the birth of their children. We look forward to welcoming both teachers back
in the new school year.
We began this school year by welcoming some new staff members to the team, Mr. David Mc Donnell (Class
Teacher), Ms. Lillian Glynn (Principal Release Cluster) and Ms. Maureen Tynne (SNA). Ms. Ann-Marie
Mullane was sanctioned as the new Deputy Principal of Saint Michael’s N.S. while Ms. Mairéad Doran, Ms.
Bríd Stackpoole and Ms. Ruth Halpin became permanent staff members.
Students enjoyed celebrating many events such as European Languages Day, Maths week and Seachtain Na
Gaeilge. Music Generation started back in person.The whole school Christmas performance of ‘Hosanna Rock’
co-ordinated by Mr. Mc Donnell was a great success. Students from Fourth to Sixth Class took part in Peace
Proms.
We were delighted to welcome back dancing and hockey coaches. Students participated in a variety of Sports
Days in UL, Villiers school and Saint Michael’s N.S.
I am really proud of how, as a school community, we worked hard all year to keep each other safe and support
each other during the school year. We have undertaken and completed amazing projects this year. It is with
great hope that we now look forward to the summer and the next school year.
I want to say a big congratulations to our outgoing sixth class pupils. I also want to extend my thanks to the
staff of Saint Michael’s N.S. for their positive outlook, dedication to their pupils and willingness to always lend
a hand. I would also like to thank the P.T.A., Board of
Management and parents for their support throughout the year.

http://www.smnslimerick.ie








Chairman’s Report

I’m penning these words just days after the end of year service and what a joyful occasion that was. I was
reflecting afterwards and realise that our 6th Class graduates were just beginning 1st class when I first arrived
into Saint Michael’s – how time flies.

A report like this is a good opportunity to reflect on the year past and celebrate all that has been achieved.
Two of our staff members have welcomed new members into their families and we want to express our
congratulations to Ms Glesson and Ms Halpin.

The Patron paid a visit to the school during the year and endeared himself to staff and pupil alike. His visit
emphasises the ethos of the school and the role he plays within the life of it school, and it was wonderful to hear
stories from the Bishop’s school days.

Preserving and developing the ethos of the school is a key responsibility of the Board and I am pleased to see
the creative ways that our Church of Ireland tradition is being expressed and developed in response to the
significant changes in Irish culture and society. Limerick City Parish enjoys a close and growing friendship
which bodes well for the cohesion and integration of our school community. Alongside the religious studies
curriculum, the weekly assemblies and end of term services provide excellent opportunities for celebrating and
engaging with our shared Christian heritage.

On behalf of the Board of Management I want to express my sincere appreciation to the hardworking, dedicated
and committed staff of Saint Michael’s, led by the Principal, Ms Kate Gleeson. As Ms Gleeson is on maternity
leave at present, I want to pay particular thanks to Ms Ann-Marie Mullane who is presently acting Principal
and who has been performing the role with wisdom, diligence and grace.
I also thank my fellow Board members for the time and expertise they invest into Saint Michael’s.

We also wish to commend the involvement and work of the Parents who so generously give of their time,
talents and treasures. To those who organise extra- curricular activities, act as class representatives, co-ordinate
and facilitate fundraising and those in the wider community who support the school we pay special tribute and
say ‘Thank you’.

Of course, without pupils there can be no school and I want to thank them for the way they engage in the life of
the school. It is our hope and prayer that their experience of Saint Michael’s is one of learning, love and
happiness.

The Very Rev’d Niall J.W. Sloane
Chairman of the Board of Management.


